
PRESENT: 

OTHERS: 

COUNTY FACILITIES COMMITTEE 
DECEMBER 21, 1995, 7:30k~ 

Chairman Billy R. King 
Commissioner Marshall Faircloth 
Commissioner Rollin Shaw 
Cliff Strassenburg, County Manager 
James ~artin, Deputy County Manager 
Cliff Spiller, Asst. County Manager 
Juanita Pilgrim, Asst. County Manager 
Jerry Thrasher, Library Director 
Neil Yarborough, County Attorney 
Marsha Fogle, Clerk 

1. Approval of Minutes: October j, 1995 

A motion was made by Commissioner Shaw, seconded by Commissioner Faircloth and 
unanimously adopted to approve the Minutes. 

2. Consideration of Schematic Plans for the North Regional Branch Library 

Mr. Jerry Thrasher and the architect for the project reviewed the schematic 
design and shared a copy of the site concept plan. (attached) 

The north regional branch library will be 24,000 square feet in size. Parking 
will be provided for 200 patrons. 

The library site concept plan shows the library will be placed towards the front 
of the lot with parking provided in the back of the lot. A water retention pool 
will be placed at the back end of the lot behind the parking lot. 

Commissioner Shaw expressed concern about security in the parking lot after the 
library closes. It was suggested that perhaps a gate or some security device be 
placed at the entrances to the parking lot to prohibit people from parking there 
when the library is closed. 

The plans will go to the Board of Commissioners for approval at the January 2, 
1996 commissioners' meeting. 

3. Update - Other projects 

A. Jail -Programming is under way and should be completed in February. 
A couple of possible sites have been identified. Site location 
needs to be determined in order to proceed with design of the jail. 

Commissioner Faircloth said he had heard a portion of a radio program on WFNC in 
which Judge Dempster had stated what the empty space in the law enforcement 
center would be used for once a new jail was built and the city moved from the 
building. Mr. Faircloth asked if the Board of Commissioners had made a final 
decision about the empty space. At this point no final decision has been made 
and Mr. Strassenburg was instructed to check into the information relayed via 
radio to the public. 

MEETING ADJOURNED 
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November 16, 1995 

Cnmberll1nd County North Re~ional Ur11uch Library 

Rosehill Road 




